Daniel Crumly
Assignment 4 – Interview with Dr. Richard Byrd

According to Dr. Byrd, the most important aspect of a PhD program (both here at CU and in general) is doing research.  He said that while the coursework is important to lay the groundwork and breadth needed to explore the research field, that in the end, it was about research.
I then asked about publishing while working on a PhD.  Dr. Byrd also believed that this was very important.  His view was that a PhD student should publish something before his/her dissertation.  At the very least, this could be something with the student’s advisor, but should have the student’s name included in the author list.  He also mentioned that in the field of optimization (and, to a lesser extent, numerical analysis), there are no competitive conferences, and very few competitive journals.  This led me to believe that it may be easier to find a place to publish research once it is completed.

When I asked how specific a topic is nominally chosen as a PhD topic in numerical analysis, he said that usually students will choose a particular algorithm or innovation on an algorithm to analyze.

In discussing “life after PhD”, Dr. Byrd mentioned some possible options.  First, there is working in academia in a research institution.  Here, there is a balance between doing research and teaching, though there is usually the extra responsibility of applying for grants.  In this environment, he said, it is usually expected that people make two publications per year.  Second, there are research labs.  In this environment, the focus may not be directly on computing or numerical analysis, but one may have the opportunity to contribute to papers in the field they are working with (such as physics, atmospheric science, etc.).  Finally, there are smaller, teaching colleges.  Here, one is primarily expected to teach, and do a little research (usually a publication every couple years).
